14 Aeccording to the Inspector General Statement on the Federal Election Commission’s
Management and Pevformance Challenges (2018), “the senior leadership roles of
the Staff Direcior and Chief Information Officer (CI0) are filled by the same
individual. As both senior leader positions are critical o the agency, we sorongly
believe these two positions should have separate full-fime personnel solely dedicated
to each posifion.” Do yvou agree with the Inspector General?

Yes. All of the Commissioners agree that the Commission should have separate
mndividuals filling the sentor leadership roles of Staff Director and CIO. As 15 frue of the General
Cownsel position (see response to question 1 above), the salary limit placed on the Staff Director
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by the FECA (Level IV of the Executive Schedule) means that the Staff Director supervises
persomnel whose positions, on the GS-15 and Senior Level pay scales, often provide higher
salaries than the statutory salary for the Staff Director. The Commission has long recommended
that Congress de-link the Staff Director's salary from the Executive Schedule.

When the Commission promoted our CIO to Staff Director, we allowed him to contime
te serve as CIO and be compensated at that level rather than absorb a substantial pay cut in order
te accept the promotion. This has allowed the Commission to maintain censistency in its most
semior staff leadership.



